MEETING MINUTES BOARD OF SELECTMEN SCITUATE TOWN HALL, 600 CHIEF JUSTICE CUSHING HIGHWAY March 10, 2020

Present: Anthony Vegnani, Chairman, Shawn Harris, Vice Chairman, Karen Canfield, Clerk, Karen Connolly, Maura Curran

Also present: James Boudreau, Town Administrator

The Meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m.

Acceptance of Agenda

Ms. Curran made a motion to accept the agenda for March 10, 2020 Second by Ms. Canfield Unanimous vote (5-0)

WALK INS-Ann Burbine 10 Pennycress Road attended a meeting last week in Cohasset concerning the Route 3A corridor. They have added Henry Turner Bailey Road to the project. There will be a sidewalk from the Gulf station down to North Scituate and there will be a stop light at Henry Turner Bailey Road. They will redo Beechwood traffic lights to take a right and left turn as well. This is a promising project and has been in the works since 2013. The funding is available and it is in the design phase. She is very pleased and wanted to share it with everyone. The Selectmen thanked Ms. Burbine for representing Scituate for all these years.

Phyllis Karlberg, 26 Hewes Road has been up two nights with the wind turbine very noisy. She called the Board of Health and left messages. Her question is will the Selectmen please consider shutting it down during certain times. Her next question is if she is awake this evening who will take the phone call. Ms. Connolly said she would take the call.

REPORT OF THE TOWN ADMINISTRATOR

1. Covid-19: The Governor has declared a public health emergency in the Commonwealth this afternoon. When asked if the risk in Massachusetts was still "low" he replied that it has "increased". The number of presumptive cases of Covid-19 has doubled in one day. A presumptive case is one where an individual has tested positive at the state lab but has not been confirmed by the CDC. The Governor has encouraged communities to cancel large public gatherings, but the state has not ordered us to do so. We have a conference call tomorrow with Department of Public Health. Based upon that the BOS should be prepared to have an emergency meeting on Thursday to decide whether or not to proceed with the parade. Boston, Worcester, Holyoke and Lawrence have all cancelled their parades at this point. Mr. Boudreau is looking for more definitive guidelines to follow. Abington parade is still on.

We have provided employees with guidance on how to deal with Covid-19. The advice is still to wash your hands, cough into your elbow and stay home if sick. Social distancing is also recommended – spacing of 6' feet. We have ordered and are expecting receipt of hydrostatic spraying machines for school and municipal use to disinfect buildings. They are scheduled to be delivered the end of this week, beginning of next. All buildings have been provided with hand sanitizer dispensers and each office has been provided with sanitizer and disinfectant wipes. The elderly and those with underlying health issues remain the population most at risk from the virus. If there are large events and you are over 65 you should not attend nor should the members of your household.

Ms. Connolly asked why these other communities have cancelled and we have not. She feels this is an all hands on deck and we should be cancelling this for everyone else. Ms. Curran does not understand the logic of waiting a day. She said Fortune 100 companies are cancelling everything and the parade organizers need to have time to notify vendors. Ms. Connolly said in the interest of our citizens we need to bite the bullet and cancel the parade. Mr. Vegnani said we told the parade committee we would give them another day. Mr. Boudreau said the Board of Selectmen has the right to revoke the permit. Mr. Boudreau said he would have an emergency meeting tomorrow and vote. Mr. Vegnani asked for a meeting posted for 6 pm tomorrow night of the Board of Selectmen.

- 2. Fields The last several days have been good ones on the athletic fields. The weather has cooperated and we have finally been able to begin to install the base stone on the baseball field. In addition the majority of the concrete at the concessions area will be complete by tomorrow. The contractor has engaged additional crews during this favorable weather to move the project along. This remains their top priority and they will do all they can to move the project forward without compromising quality of construction. Final completion is set for June 2020. With favorable weather, we hope that the baseball field will be available prior to that.
- 3. Water update very brief. We have been supplying the contractor at the COA water from a nearby hydrant for dust control during demolition. We have received no brown water complaints during this time. This is a very good sign.
- 4. COA General/Site Conditions
- Start utilities layout Senior Center
- C Wing building demolition completed
- C Wing foundation demolition continuing to week of 3/9
- Start building layout and excavation
- Start foundations
- 5. Recreation Center
- Excavation and foundation for new stairs and ramp to start

Ms. Connolly asked who a resident would contact regarding trees in the public layout. Mr. Boudreau said DPW Highway Department Mike Breen.

SCHEDULED ITEMS:

Scituate Public Schools Statement of Interests (SOI) to the MA School Building Authority (MSBA), Ron Griffin, Superintendent of Schools

Superintendent Griffin said there are facility needs for Cushing and Hatherly and a full analysis was performed of the two schools and it is more beneficial to consolidate the two buildings and build a new one. Last year these schools were submitted and the project was selected as a finalist in the process. Scituate was told by the MSBA that our district did not have the most urgent school at that time. Today Superintendent Griffin is asking for the Boards approval to submit the SOI's to the MSBA. Ms. Curran asked if anything changed from last year. No significant changes were made. Only minor changes for work we have already performed was removed from the project. After discussion with Ron Griffin, Superintendent of Schools, Karen Canfield, Clerk read the following votes for the Cushing Elementary School and the Hatherly Elementary School:

Cushing Elementary School Vote:

Resolved:

Having convened in an open meeting on March 10, 2020, prior to the SOI submission closing date, the Board of Selectmen of Scituate in accordance with its charter, by-laws, and ordinances, has voted to authorize the Superintendent to submit to the Massachusetts School Building Authority the Statement of Interest Form to be dated April 3, 2020 for the Cushing Elementary School located at 1 Aberdeen Drive, Scituate, MA 02066 which includes the potential consolidation of elementary schools and construction of a new elementary school and describes and explains the following deficiencies and the priority category(s) for which an application may be submitted to the Massachusetts School Building Authority in the future:

Priority 5: Replacement, renovation or modernization of school facility systems, such as roofs, windows, boilers, heating and ventilation systems and,

Priority 7: Replacement of or addition to obsolete buildings in order to provide for a full range of programs consistent with state and approved local requirements,

and hereby further specifically acknowledges that by submitting this Statement of Interest Form, the Massachusetts School Building Authority in no way guarantees the acceptance or the approval of an application, the awarding of a grant or any other funding commitment from the Massachusetts School Building Authority, or commits the City/Town/Regional School District to filing an application for funding with the Massachusetts School Building Authority. **Motion by Ms. Canfield Second by Ms. Curran Unanimous Vote (5-0)**

Hatherly Elementary School Vote:

Resolved:

Having convened in an open meeting on March 10, 2020, prior to the SOI submission closing date, the Board of Selectmen of Scituate in accordance with its charter, by-laws, and ordinances, has voted to authorize the Superintendent to submit to the Massachusetts School Building Authority the Statement of Interest Form to be dated April 3, 2020 for the Hatherly Elementary School located at 72 Ann Vinal Road, Scituate, MA 02066 which includes the potential consolidation of elementary schools and construction of a new elementary school and describes and explains the following deficiencies and the priority category(s) for which an application may be submitted to the Massachusetts School Building Authority in the future:

Priority 5: Replacement, renovation or modernization of school facility systems, such as roofs, windows, boilers, heating and ventilation systems and,

Priority 7: Replacement of or addition to obsolete buildings in order to provide for a full range of programs consistent with state and approved local requirements,

and hereby further specifically acknowledges that by submitting this Statement of Interest Form, the Massachusetts School Building Authority in no way guarantees the acceptance or the approval of an application, the awarding of a grant or any other funding commitment from the Massachusetts School Building Authority, or commits the City/Town/Regional School District to filing an application for funding with the Massachusetts School Building Authority. **Motion by Ms. Canfield Second by Ms. Curran Unanimous Vote (5-0)** The Selectmen thanked Superintendent Griffin.

Outdoor Entertainment Permit for Harbor Methodist Church events, Bob Amweg
Mr. Amweg is representing the Methodist Church and is asking for permission to hold the outdoor
entertainment permit. It was successful and well received last year. A great family event.

Move to grant an outdoor entertainment permit to Bob Amweg/Harbor United
Methodist Church located at 55 First Parish Road for live music on May 1, June 5,
July 3, and September 4, 2020 from 6:00pm-8:00pm. Motion by Ms. Curran second by Ms. Connolly
Unanimous Vote (5-0)

Country Way Phase II, Dan Fennelly, Chair, Community Preservation Act Committee Mr. Fennelly met with Town Counsel and DPW to review the plan. In 2007 Scituate had a sidewalk plan that incorporated phase 1 and 2 of this project to improve pedestrian and bike mobility to include walking, jogging and class b bicycle path. Phase 2 was put on hold. There are 21 telephone poles along that stretch of phase 2.

There is a clearance of at least three feet around every telephone pole meeting ADA guidelines. Mr. Fennelly read the state requirements for the path. After research, Mr. Fennelly said the project should be completed as a sidewalk project. Ms. Connolly said we do need to finish the project with capital dollars and should not leave it undone. Mr. Fennelly said the design is fine for a sidewalk but not a recreation path. He looked into moving the telephone poles but 20+ poles move will not be done at no cost. Ms. Curran thanked Mr. Fennelly for the research. CPC voted the project down 0-8 and it will be removed from the warrant. Jim Hart, 20 Oakhurst Road went from door to door and all the cul-de-sacs and they all want a sidewalk. Everyone signed a petition. He has been here for 39 years and we need a sidewalk, it has been ignored for too long. A sidewalk is required for this area and Country Way is busier than ever. He would like this put on as a capital project. Mr. Vegnani said we all agree there should be a sidewalk there. Mike Stewart, 5 Oakhurst Road said this has been an issue for over 30 years and has never materialized. The sidewalk is needed here in this neighborhood. Nobody objects to the telephone poles in the sidewalk. This needs to be added to the capital plan. Kevin Cafferty, DPW has been applying for funding through the complete streets program and we need to have the residents speak to the state rep and senators. Ms. Canfield said this is a perfect project for complete streets. She is happy to help DPW with the application. It meets all criteria and is already designed. CPC does feel it is a worthwhile project to complete but CPC funds cannot be used.

Town Meeting Warrant Articles with Advisory Committee

The Advisory Committee asked to meet with the Selectmen to discuss two warrant articles and were invited to attend the Selectmen meeting tonight. Roll call attendance was taken:

Jerry Kelly in attendance Mike Westort not in attendance Daniel McGuiggin in attendance Lincoln Heineman in attendance Patrice Metro in attendance Andrew Goodrich in attendance Elise Russo in attendance

- James Gilmore in attendance Lynda Ferguson in attendance
 - STM Article 4 Cedar Point Sewer Project
 - o Mr. Vegnani provided an overview of this project. DPW recommended a pump system and the Selectmen voted to move forward with the gravity system as the residents requested. There is a grant for \$2.2M and the town appropriated \$2.5M the citizens will have to pay the betterment for the difference. Mr. Boudreau said the bid should be in before town meeting. The project will begin this summer.

Mr. Kelly said we are between a rock and a hard place and this needs to be addressed. The Cedar Point Association sent a letter to the Advisory Committee. Mr. Vegnani said the Selectmen told residents that it could cost as much as an estimated \$42,000 or more per household. Ms. Curran asked how many people would pay the betterment for the gravity sewer system. Every resident in the room raised their hand that they would pay the betterment. The majority of residents were in the room with the Selectmen discussion. Ms. Connolly said the residents have to pay the difference.

Mr. Heineman asked if each system is equally resilient. Mr. Cafferty said the gravity system will eventually open up and leak. The plan will wrap all the joints to prevent the leaks as much as possible. Mr. Heineman said there is some liability on the part of the town in that some of those homes may not be there by the end of the betterment period.

Ms. Metro said it seems like it is a lot of money and there is no proof that the residents will pay the betterment. Mr. Vegnani said town meeting is voting to charge the residents a betterment fee.

Mr. McGuiggin asked what the interest rate will be on the betterment fee and Ms. Holt said 5%.

Ms. Canfield said the residents said they wanted the gravity system and they would pay the betterment.

Michele Loring, 67 Rebecca Road asked if the bid includes the hookups for each property and an easement would need to be signed by each home owner. Mr. Cafferty said an easement will be required to connect to each house. All lateral hookups will be included in the cost. She asked if the project is coming in high because of the GRP fiberglass pipe. Mr. Cafferty said that is not the pipe being used. SDR35 is standard pipe that will be used and wrapping each joint to prevent water infiltration as much as possible. Mr. Boudreau said this is only an estimate at this point. It could come in less than this but we can't go back to town meeting again to ask for more money later. Mr. Cafferty said they will be sending out requests for easements in the near future. Mr. Boudreau said every dollar saved will save the residents not the town cost.

Mr. Kelly said there will be \$5M as a gross betterment charge with 5% rate is an average of \$60K per home. It takes his breath away that this is what the residents want. Mr. Boudreau said this is the gravity system the residents asked to be installed and they did not want the pump system as recommended by DPW and the Town Administrator. The Selectmen voted by majority vote in favor of the gravity system with the understanding the residents would pay the betterment.

• ATM Article 12 - Community Preservation #8 Country Way Phase II CPC is withdrawing this article.

Advisory Committee left the meeting at 8:23 p.m.

DPW Contract Green Sand Filter Well 17A \$5,752,889, Kevin Cafferty, DPW Director

Mr. Cafferty said the green sand filter will remove the manganese and iron from the well. There were three bidders. Ms. Canfield said this action is supported in the water study. Mr. Cafferty said yes this is a top priority. Mr. Vegnani asked if we have used this company before. Mr. Cafferty said no we have not. It is a state project and they are DCAM certified.

Move that the Board of Selectmen award the contract for construction services associated with the construction of the Green Sand Filter at Well 17A to Winston Builders of Westborough, MA for \$5,752,889.00. Motion by Ms. Connolly second by Ms. Canfield Unanimous Vote (5-0)

Scituate Fire Department (SFD), Chief John Murphy

• Donation to SFD

Three donations were received

\$2,000 from Petrocelli insurance

\$1,000 from Lynn and Lynn Public Insurance Adjusters

\$5,000 from Columbia Gas

This will be used to purchase the pump on the boat that is being built along with some grant money received. Mr. Harris asked who would install this. Chief Murphy said this will be done in Maine. Chief Murphy has raised ½ the funds for the improved pump and will continue to work to get the rest of the money. The pump that comes with the boat is adequate but Chief would like a stronger and better pump installed. Ms. Canfield asked what we will do if we don't have the money for the

improved pump. Chief Murphy said we will use the pump that comes with the boat and it meets the minimum requirement. Ms. Curran asked how much money we have and Chief Murphy said we have \$12,000 now which is ½ the money. Move to accept donations of \$8000 to the Scituate Fire Department, motion by Ms. Curran second by Mr. Harris Unanimous Vote (5-0)

• Antique Fire Truck SFD Permanent Location

Chief Murphy is requesting permission to allow the antique fire truck to be stored at the Scituate fire department. A group of retired fire fighters has presented this project to CPC but they need a place to store this during renovations and post renovation. The cost is \$56,550 to restore the truck. It is currently at station 1 and Chief Murphy would like to find a place where it can be displayed. This group will continue to maintain the antique fire truck ongoing. Ms. Connolly asked if this would be used in parades, etc. The answer is yes, the truck will be in parades and other public events. The plan is to make it visible as often as possible. Mr. Harris said this is a great project and so cool. It can be used for a lot of events. If there is no spot to put it they can keep it in the Paul Young showroom when it is finished so people can see it. Mr. Harris thanked the group for doing this. Move to approve the storage of the antique fire truck engine 4. Motion by Ms. Curran second by Mr. Harris Unanimous Vote (5-0)

Friends of Scituate Dog Park, Lisa Huffman, Chair and Dan Joyce, Treasurer

• Request for Donation Box

Ms. Huffman would like to ask permission to install a permanent donation box in the dog park. She presented a picture of what the box would look like. It would be funded by the Friends of Scituate Dog Park. Ms. Connolly said when she took her dog there she was swarmed with dogs. She submitted a complaint and never received a response from anyone. Ms. Curran said it would be beneficial for the animal control officer to stop by the dog park to monitor dog owners. Ms. Huffman said people have been picking up after their dogs and there have not been any complaints. Ms. Curran is fine with the donation box and they can give it a try. She has a concern with the cash donations. Move to approve the installation of a donation box at the Scituate dog park motion by Ms. Canfield second by Mr. Harris Unanimous Vote (5-0)

• Request to allow Fundraisers

Ms. Hoffman would like to hold fundraising events at the dog park and educational events. They would like to have tables set up and take collections in person. There may be local vendors that participate and have a table to sell items, etc. The Selectmen said these should be special event applications since there are only 3-4 events a year. In the agreement, it says there will be a town employee on the committee. Mr. Boudreau said that is Sean McCarthy. Mr. Vegnani said the dog park has to be careful with parking and there should not be parking on the Driftway. There is not supposed to be parking on the street. Ms. Curran asked Mr. Boudreau that the dog officer be on the dog park committee also.

Ms. Canfield excused herself from the meeting at 9:05 p.m.

Ms. Canfield returned to the meeting at 9:08 pm.

All Town Meeting Warrant Articles

The Board first reviewed the Special Town Meeting Warrant Articles and Ms. Holt said the amount they are putting in for Article 4 Cedar Point Sewer Project is \$5,427,205 until the actual bid comes in. They expect the bid to be in before Town Meeting.

Motion to approve the April 13, 2020 Special Town Meeting Warrant Articles 1-4. Motion by Ms. Curran second by Mr. Harris Unanimous Vote (5-0)

The Board reviewed the Annual Town Meeting Warrant Articles 1-19 and agreed to vote all except 12 and 15. Motion to approve the April 13, 2020 Annual Town Meeting Warrant Articles 1-11, 13, 14, 16-19. Motion by Mr. Harris second by Ms. Canfield Unanimous Vote (5-0)

The Board reviewed the Annual Town Meeting Warrant Article 12 items 1-7 with the agreement to remove #8 Country Way Trail II as a CPC project. A copy of a neighborhood petition was given to the Selectmen and a resident request made to fund this Country Way Trail as a sidewalk project through the Capital Program. The Selectmen agreed to review this at a future date.

Motion to approve the April 13, 2020 Annual Town Meeting Warrant Article 12 items 1-7 and not to approve item 8. Motion by Ms. Canfield second by Mr. Harris Unanimous Vote (5-0)

The Board reviewed the Annual Town Meeting Warrant Articles 22-24.

Motion to approve the April 13, 2020 Annual Town Meeting Warrant Articles 22-24. Motion by Ms. Canfield second by Ms. Curran Unanimous Vote (5-0)

The Board will review Articles 20 and 21 Zoning Changes after the decision of the Planning and Zoning Board are voted at a future meeting.

The Board will review Article 25 Right to Farm Bylaw at a future meeting.

The Board discussed Article 26 Reduce Rooms Occupancy Tax to 4% and a Motion to approve the April 13, 2020 Annual Town Meeting Warrant Articles 22-24. Motion by Ms. Canfield second by Ms. Curran Unanimous Vote (5-0)

The Board discussed Article 27 a Citizen Petition to appropriate \$5,000 to South Shore Community Action Council, Inc. The board did not believe this was the appropriate way to present this request to the Town of Scituate. A motion by Ms. Canfield to not support Article 27 second by Ms. Curran. In favor of NOT supporting the article Canfield, Curran, Connolly, Vegnani (4-0) Mr. Harris abstained from voting.

The Board discussed Article 28 Resolution Supporting an act establishing Medicare for all in MA. The Board members did not believe a town meeting vote was the right process for this request. Several felt it would be more appropriate as a ballot question at Town Election but not a warrant article. Motion to NOT approve the April 13, 2020 Annual Town Meeting Warrant Articles 28. Motion by Ms. Curran second by Mr. Harris Unanimous Vote (5-0)

NEW BUSINESS:

- 1. Drain Layers License
 - Renewal of existing licenses

Move to approve a renewal of a Drain Layers License to the following businesses:

E.L. Margetts and Sons Inc.

Cobra Enterprises Inc.

Jeffrey Morse

Walsh Management

Site Pro

Motion by Mr. Harris second by Ms. Curran Unanimous Vote (4-0)

• New License Applications

o Gallagher Group

Move to approve a new drain layers license for Gallagher Corp. Motion by Mr. Harris second by Ms. Curran Unanimous Vote (5-0)

o Rebco Inc.

Move to approve a new drain layers license for Rebco Inc. Motion by Ms. Connolly second by Ms. Curran Unanimous Vote (5-0)

2. One Day Liquor License

- Choral Arts Society @ St. Mary's on March 21st, 7:00-9:30 p.m. private event Move that the Board of Selectmen approve/not approve One-Day Wine & Malt licenses to St. Mary's of the Nativity Parish Center on March 21, 2020 from 7-9:30 PM for the Choral Arts Society of the South Shore. Motion by Ms. Curran second by Ms. Canfield Unanimous Vote (5-0)
- The Black Apron @ GAR Hall on March 21st, 6-10 p.m. private event Move that the Board of Selectmen approve/not approve One-Day Wine & Malt licenses to The Black Apron for an event at GAR Hall on March 21, 2020 from 6:00pm 10:00pm Motion by Mr. Harris second by Ms. Curran Unanimous Vote (5-0)

OTHER BUSINESS:

• Liaison Reports

Last meeting for vision is coming up on 3/25 Master Plan Workshop

Development of South Shore EDC being planned

Ms. Curran attended the Scituate Community Christmas meeting with all non-profits throughout the community. Affordable Housing was a major topic of discussion.

Mr. Boudreau said the housing production plan is updated every year. Mr. Vegnani would like the plan publicized.

Mr. Boudreau said we have had a poor response with the Social Worker position. We now have 15 applicants for the position.

Ms. Connolly said the superintendent search committee is moving at warp speed.

Mr. Vegnani said the Charter Review Committee will be meeting next week.

Mr. Vegnani said the Senior Center Ground breaking and Lawson Park are coming up soon.

- Correspondence
 - o 2020 Scituate Accessibility Awareness Open House 3/28 10:30-1:30 @ SHCB
 - o Affordable Housing Trust Letter to Selectmen asking Brook Street location to be affordable
 - Cedar Point Association Vision Input letter
 - o Chapter 90 FY20 Funding Letter \$559,609

- o Cohasset Conservation Trust Letter concerns about Bassing Beach property
- o Sister City Movie Night 3/12 @ 7 p.m. St. Mary's
- Keolis Right of Way clearing MBTA
- o Public Building Commission/Senior Center Ground Breaking Ceremony 3/18 4 p.m.
- Approval of Meeting Minutes

Move to accept the meeting minutes for the Board of Selectmen meeting held on April 24, 2020. Motion by Mr. Harris second by Ms. Canfield Unanimous Vote (4-0) Ms. Curran abstained since she was not at the meeting.

EXECUTIVE SESSION:

1. To discuss strategy with respect to litigation. – Senior Center

Chairman Vegnani declares that an open meeting may have a detrimental effect on the negotiating position of the town to discuss strategy with respect to litigation regarding the Senior Center. The Board will not reconvene in open session

I move that the Board of Selectmen go into executive session at 9:40 p.m. pursuant to M.G.L. c. 30A, §21 (3) for the purpose of discussing strategy with respect to the Senior Center litigation because an open session discussion would have a detrimental effect on the negotiating position of the town. Motion by Ms. Canfield second by Mr. Harris Unanimous Vote (5-0)

Roll call vote Vegnani yes Harris yes Canfield yes Connolly yes Curran yes

Respectfully Submitted,

Lorraine Devin, Recorder

List of Documents for March 10, 2020 Board of Selectmen Meeting

- Agenda
- Scituate Public Schools Statement of Interests (SOI) to the MA School Building Authority (MSBA),
 Ron Griffin, Superintendent of Schools
- Outdoor Entertainment Permit for Harbor Methodist Church events, Bob Amweg
- Country Way Phase II, Dan Fennelly, Chair, Community Preservation Act Committee
- Town Meeting Warrant Articles with Advisory Committee
 - STM Article 4 Cedar Point Sewer Project
 - ATM Article 12 Community Preservation #8 Country Way Phase II
- DPW Contract Green Sand Filter Well 17A \$5,752,889, Kevin Cafferty, DPW Director
- Scituate Fire Department (SFD), Chief John Murphy
 - Donation to SFD
 - Antique Fire Truck SFD Permanent Location
- Friends of Scituate Dog Park, Lisa Huffman, Chair
 - Request for Donation Box
 - Request to allow Fundraisers
- All Town Meeting Warrant Articles
- Drain Layers Licenses
 - Renewal of existing licenses
 - New License Applications
 - o Gallagher Group
 - o Rebco Inc.
- One Day Liquor License
 - Choral Arts Society @ St. Mary's on March 21st, 7:00-9:30 p.m. private event
 - The Black Apron @ GAR Hall on March 21st, 6-10 p.m. private event
 - Correspondence
 - o 2020 Scituate Accessibility Awareness Open House 3/28 10:30-1:30 @ SHCB
 - o Affordable Housing Trust Letter to Selectmen
 - Cedar Point Association Vision Input letter
 - o Chapter 90 FY20 Funding Letter
 - Cohasset Conservation rust Letter
 - o Sister City Movie Night 3/12 @ 7 p.m. St. Mary's
 - Keolis Right of Way clearing MBTA
 - o Public Building Commission/Senior Center Ground Breaking Ceremony 3/18 4 p.m.

Approval of Meeting Minutes for February 25, 2020 Selectmen Meeting

Board of Selectmen Meeting Minutes for M	Iarch 10, 2020
BOARD OF SELECTMEN	
Anthony V. Vegnani, Chairman	
Shawn Harris, Vice Chairman	
Karen B. Canfield, Clerk	
Karen E. Connolly	
Maura C. Curran	